Early Notice and Public Review of a Proposed

Activity in a Wetland

To:  All interested Agencies, Groups, and Individuals

This is to give notice that Eastland County (County) has determined that the following proposed action under the TX General Land Office Mitigation Fund Program, GLO Contract #22-082-001-D196, is located in a wetland and the County will be identifying and evaluating practicable alternatives to locating the action in the wetland and the potential impacts on the wetland from the proposed action, as required by Executive Order 11990 in accordance with HUD regulations at 24 CFR 55.20 Subpart C Procedures for Making Determinations on Protection of Wetlands.

Project Description: Flood and Drainage Facilities: Add sheet pile installation and slope fill; rehabilitate the concrete principal spillway conduit and riser; replace the existing raw water intake conduit with a floating intake structure; install an erosion head cutoff measure; and complete all associated appurtenances. 

Project Location in a Wetland:  Lake Leon Dam, Eastland County, TX 76448 

•
Raw Water Pump Station on Lake  Leon (32.363421, -98.676325);

•
Raw Water Line, from the new Raw Water Pump Station on Lake Leon, northeastward 120 feet to approx. 30 feet west of Ranch Road 2461, then northward generally paralleling Ranch Road 2461 on the west side for 1,563 feet, for a total length of 1,683 linear feet (32.3655, -98.6757).

Approximately <1-acre of activities will be in Lake Leon.  There will be no adverse effect on the Lake Wetland as the Raw Water Pump Station will be a floating device.  The Raw Water Line will begin at the Raw Water Pump Station, and boring will be utilized for protection of the wetland.  Work will be performed under Nationwide Permit 7, and all conditions and limitations of the permit will be adhered to.

There are three primary purposes for this notice.  First, people who may be affected by activities in wetlands, and those who have an interest in the protection of the natural environment, should be given an opportunity to express their concerns and provide information about these areas. Commenters are encouraged to offer alternative sites outside of the floodplain, alternative methods to serve the same project purpose, and methods to minimize and mitigate impacts. Second, an adequate public notice program can be an important public educational tool. The dissemination of information and request for public comment about wetlands can facilitate and enhance Federal efforts to reduce the risks and impacts associated with the occupancy and modification of these special areas. Third, as a matter of fairness, when the Federal government determines it will participate in actions taking place in wetlands it must inform those who may be put at greater or continued risk.

Written comments must be received by the County at the following address on or before 7/15/22:  Eastland County, 100 West Main Street, Suite 203, Eastland, TX 76448, (254) 629-1263, Attn: Rex Fields, County Judge.  A full description of the project will be made available to the public for review either electronically or by U.S. mail.  Please submit your request by U.S. mail to the address stated above or by email to cocourtadmin@eastlandcountytexas.com.

Date:  6/30/22
